


SUAA Board Minutes
Thursday, September 5, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Brown, Rock, Barker, Pano, 
Dellinger, Werling, Jones, Downin, Farr, Blackledge, Brewer, Ramsey, Cole, Robinett, Callison

The meeting was called to order by President Farr at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

UPI president Merrill Cole reviewed the status of layoffs. WIU may move to limit some General Programs. A Q and A session followed.  Jeremy Robinett spoke about the history of alumni/retirees’ use of the email system. He indicated that many email accounts are dormant. A cyber security issue was identified last year by the audit. Compliance and risk concerns were identified by the audit. Many questions followed.

1.  The secretary’s minutes of the last meeting were approved as corrected. Brown /Jones
.
2.  The treasurer’s report was approved. McLean/Pano   

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following individuals have passed away in the past month: John Lawerance Traser, Thomas P. Hinton and Danny Reed.

4.  Membership- Farr reported the new membership report for this month has not been posted.

5.  Social- Dallinger announced the fall luncheon will be October 22 with the snow bunny luncheon to be held February 11 (snow date of February 18), and the spring meeting will be April 8. 

6.  SURS Board Update- No report.   

7.  Publications- Barker reported the newsletter will be sent to local members this month.

8.  Foundation- No report.

9.  Networking- Jones reported several other state universities had been contacted as to whether they allow alumni and retirees to use the university internet/email.

10. Legislation- Pano identified early voting will begin September 26.  There will be a short ballot this fall.  State legislative leadership will continue with super majorities in both houses.  The university has been under funded historically.  Tier 2 benefits for pensions will probably be addressed after January 1, 2024, by the State legislature. 

11.  Technology- No report. 	

12. Announcements – The State SUAA fall meeting in Bloomington will be October 15.  Local participants are requested to contact Farr. 

13. Old business- None identified.

14 New business- None identified.

15.  Motion to adjourn. Downin/Pano
 
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



